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316 Washington Street Suite 301, Wenatchee, WA 98801 ◊ Phone: (509) 667-6586 Fax: (509) 667-6475 

 
 

Chelan County Planning Commission 
Chair: Jordan McDevitt  Vice Chair: Vicki Malloy  

Commissioners District 1: Vicki Malloy, Aaron Young, Jim Blair 
Commissioners District 2: Jim Newberry, Randy Baldwin, Jordan McDevitt 

Commissioners District 3: Carl Blum, Pat Hammersmith, Greg Becker 
 

 

Meeting Agenda 
Wednesday, September 25, 2019 at 7:00 P.M. to 9:00 P.M. 
Confluence Technology Center 
285 Technology Center Way, Wenatchee, WA 
 

I. Call Meeting to Order 
  

II. Administrative  
A. Review/Approval of Minutes from July 24, 2019 and August 28, 2019 

 
III. Public Comment Period 

 
Comment for any matters not identified on the agenda (limit 2 minutes per 
person) 
 

IV. Old Business  
A. Continued hearing for ZTA 19-004 Short-term rental code and definitions 

 
V. New Business 

A. Workshop for Housing Code Update 
• Current projects page for the housing update: 

https://www.wenatcheewa.gov/government/community-and-
economic-development/current-projects  

• Current draft from the same site:  
https://www.wenatcheewa.gov/home/showdocument?id=22026 

B. Workshop for Comprehensive Plan Update: CPA 2019-001, -002, and -003 
 

VI. Discussion, at the Chair’s discretion   
 

VII. Adjournment 
 

Materials available on the Community Development website 
 

https://www.wenatcheewa.gov/government/community-and-economic-development/current-projects
https://www.wenatcheewa.gov/government/community-and-economic-development/current-projects
https://www.wenatcheewa.gov/home/showdocument?id=22026


Chelan County Community Development 
316 Washington Street Suite 301, Wenatchee, WA 98801 ◊ Phone: (509) 667-6586 Fax: (509) 667-6475 

Next Meeting: October 23, 2019 at 6:00 P.M.  
 

All Planning Commission meetings and hearings are open to the public. 



CHELAN COUNTY 
  PLANNING COMMISSION 

MINUTES 
 

Chelan County Special Meeting   Date: July 24, 2019 
Confluence Technology Center    Called to Order: 7:00 PM 
285 Technology Center Way  
Wenatchee, WA 98801 

 
CALL TO ORDER 

Meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm. 

 

COMMISSIONER PRESENT/ABSENT 

Greg Becker  Present   Jim Newberry  Absent 
Randy Baldwin  Present   Carl Blum  Present 
Pat Hammersmith Present   Vicki Malloy  Present 
Aaron Young  Present   Ryan Kelso  Present 
Jordan McDevitt Present 
 

STAFF PRESENT 

Dave Kuhl, Community Development Director 
Kirsten Larsen, Planning Manager 
Emily Morgan, Planner 
David Spencer, Building Official 
Angel Hallman, Code Enforcement Manger 
Lynn Machado, Office Manager 
Bob Plum, Fire Marshall 
Wendy Lane, Permit Clerk 
Lisa Ogle, Permit Clerk 
 
APPROVAL OF JUNE 26, 2019 MINUTES 
 
Upon motion and second by Commissioners Becker and Malloy, the Commission unanimously approve 
the minutes with no changes. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS (for any matters not identified on the agenda – limit 2 minutes per person) 
 
No members of the public commented. 
 
PUBLIC HEARING ITEMS – Comments will be limited to 2 minutes of speaking time per person. 

 



  
Item #1 
Case: Hearing for ZTA 18-436 Text Amendments to Chelan County Code Section 11.23.020(3) 
Manson Downtown Commercial District 
Staff: Kirsten Larsen, Planning Manager 
 
 
Emily Morgan presented the Text Amendment to the Commissioners.  She made a recommendation to 
the board for approval of the Amendment. 
 
Chairman Jordan McDevitt opened the public portion of the meeting.  No members of the public were 
here to testify. 
 
Chairman Jordan McDevitt closed the public portion of the meeting on this matter. 
 
Commissioner Greg Becker had questions concerning public comment on the matter as well as the 
impact on neighboring properties.  Planner Emily Morgan and Planning Manager Kirsten Larsen 
addressed his concerns. 
 
Vice Chair Vicki Malloy stated that a letter was received from a member of the Manson community that 
was against the Text Amendment and then a letter from the Manson Community Council received in 
support of the measure.  Planning Manager Kirsten Larsen explained the process on how a member of 
the public can bring forward a Text Amendment. 
 
MOTION: 
Upon motion and second by Commissioners Kelso and Baldwin, the Commission voted on the Text 
Amendment.  Commissioners Kelso, Baldwin, and McDevitt were for and Commissioners Blum, 
Malloy, Hammersmith and Becker were against.  ZTA 18-436 Text Amendment was declined. 
 
Item #2 
Case: Hearing for ZTA 19-004 Short-term rental code and definitions 
Staff: Kirsten Larsen, Planning Manager 
Name:  Steve Stroud  
Address:  10587 Fox Rd, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - FOR 
Name:  Dan Eby 
Address: 237 Timber Ridge Canyon, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony – AGAINST 
Name:  Kendell Newell 
Address:  3860 Viewmont Drive, Wenatchee 
Provided Testimony - AGAINST 
Name:  Summit Newell 
Address:  3860 Viewmont Drive, Wenatchee 
Provided Testimony - AGAINST 



Name:  Zelda Holgate 
Address:  18720 Fir Loop Rd, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - AGAINST 
Name:  Summit Newell 
Address:  3860 Viewmont Drive, Wenatchee 
Provided Testimony - AGAINST 
Name:  Larry Jungk 
Address:  80 Willow Point Rd, Manson 
Provided Testimony - FOR  
Name:  Marty Fallon  
Address:  12275 Village View, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - FOR  
Name:  Bob Fallon 
Address:  12275 Village View, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - FOR  
Name:  Katlyn Betinger 
Address:  7990 Icicle Rd, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - FOR 
Name:  Jan Haven  
Address:  6670 Forest Ridge Drive, Wenatchee 
Provided Testimony - FOR  
Name:  Doug Lewis 
Address:  16750 Brown Rd, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - FOR 
Name:  Kerril Skinnarland 
Address:  510 Dempsey Rd, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - FOR 
Name:  John Olsen 
Address: 234 Okanogan Ave, Chelan 
Provided Testimony - FOR 
Name:  Stan Morris 
Address:  219 SE Center St, Chelan 
Provided Testimony - FOR 
Name:  Sean Lynn 
Address:  217 Cascade St, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - AGAINST 
Name:  Heather Mondini 
Address:  3614 Hansee Lane, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - AGAINST 



Name:  Vladamir Steblina 
Address: 4025 Birch Mtn Rd, Wenatchee 
Provided Testimony - FOR  
Name:  Stan Winters 
Address:  8200 River View Rd, Peshastin 
Provided Testimony - FOR  
Name:  Mora Bohman 
Address:  7840 E Leavenworth Rd, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - FOR 
Name:  Brian Bohman 
Address:  7840 E Leavenworth Rd, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - FOR  
Name:  Chris Clark 
Address:  9821 Icicle Road, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - FOR 
Name:  Ken Longley 
Address:  15880 Cedar Brae Rd, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - FOR 
Name:  Tracy Franks 
Address:  22621 NE 76 Street, Redmond 
Provided Testimony - AGAINST 
Name:  Brian Shugrue 
Address:  10230 Suncrest Drive, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - FOR  
Name:  Michelle Green, Jeffers Danielson Law Firm 
Address:  2600 Chester Kimm Rd, Wenatchee 
Provided Testimony - AGAINST 
Name:  Pat Thirbly 
Address:  1210 Dempsey Rd, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - FOR  
Name:  Lauren Johnson 
Address:  7785 E Leavenworth Rd, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - FOR  
Name:  Alex Thomason 
Address:  110 Lakeshore Dr, Pateros 
Provided Testimony - AGAINST 
 
MOTION:  
Motion and second by Commissioner Kelso and Becker to continue item to next Planning Commission 
meeting on August 28, 2019. Motion passes. 
 
NON-HEARING ITEMS 



 
 
OTHER ITEMS AT THE CHAIR’S DISCRESSION 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
MOTION:  
Upon motion and second by Commissioners Becker and Baldwin, the Commission unanimously agreed 
to adjourn the meeting at 9:00 PM. 

 

  



CHELAN COUNTY 
  PLANNING COMMISSION 

MINUTES 
 

Chelan County Special Meeting   Date: August 28, 2019 
Confluence Technology Center    Called to Order: 7:00 PM 
285 Technology Center Way  
Wenatchee, WA 98801 

 
CALL TO ORDER 

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm. 

 

COMMISSIONER PRESENT/ABSENT 

Greg Becker  Present   Jim Newberry  Present 
Randy Baldwin  Present   Carl Blum  Present 
Pat Hammersmith Present   Vicki Malloy  Present 
Aaron Young  Present   Ryan Kelso  Present 
Jordan McDevitt Present 
 

STAFF PRESENT 

Dave Kuhl, Community Development Director 
David Spencer, Building Official 
Angel Hallman, Code Enforcement Manger 
Lynn Machado, Office Manager 
Wendy Lane, Permit Clerk 
Lisa Ogle, Permit Clerk 
Ana Cortes, Permit Clerk 
 
APPROVAL OF JULY 24, 2019 MINUTES 
 
Jordan McDevitt deferred the approval of the July 24, 2019 meeting minutes until the September 25, 
2019, meeting due to the fact that not all of the Commissioners had chance to review them. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS (for any matters not identified on the agenda – limit 2 minutes per person) 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



PUBLIC HEARING ITEMS – Comments will be limited to 2 minutes of speaking time per person. 
  
Item #1 
Case: Hearing for ZTA 19-004 Short-term rental code and definitions 
Staff: Kirsten Larsen, Planning Manager 
Name:  Mary Pat Barker 
Address:  611 Cedars Street, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony -Wanted to know if rules were being followed at the state and county level. 
Name:  Kevin Sullivan 
Address:  9241 Lone Pine Orchards, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - AGAINST 
Name: Kathy Blum, speaking on behalf of the Manson Community Council 
Address:  15 Helious Lane, Manson 
Provided Testimony - FOR  
Name: Carl Florea 
Address: 204 West Street, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - FOR  
Name: Emily Miller 
Address:  1831 Dorner Place, Wenatchee 
Provided Testimony - AGAINST 
Name:  Dan Beardslee on behalf of Building Northwestern Washington 
Address:  325 32nd Street NW, East Wenatchee 
Provided Testimony - AGAINST 
Name: Sean Seaman 
Address:  10463 Titus Road, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - FOR  
Name:  Barbara Knapp 
Address:  1595 Lone Pine Orchards Rd, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - AGAINST 
Name:  Nichole Wright 
Address: Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - FOR  
Name: Mike Stanford on behalf of Chiwawa Pines 
Address:  2393 Kinnickinick Dr, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - FOR 
Name:  Lori Vandenbrink 
Address:  12690 Ranger Rd, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - FOR  
Name:  Tracy Smith 
Address:  305 Tumwater Drive, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - FOR 



Name:  Greg Steber 
Address: 12512 Wilson Creek, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - FOR  
Name:  Lori Braunstein 
Address:  11033 North Road, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - AGAINST 
Name:  Tony Meier 
Address: 2111 Lake Shore Drive, Manson 
Provided Testimony - AGAINST 
Name:  Brian Huber 
Address: 7515 50th Pl NE, Marysville 
Provided Testimony - AGAINST 
Name:  Aaron Huber 
Address: 6105 128th Street SW, Mukilteo 
Provided Testimony - AGAINST 
Name: Gary Planagan 
Address: 714 Cedar Rd, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - AGAINST 
Name:  Allen Glasenapp 
Address: 18819 Alpine Acres Rd, Plain 
Provided Testimony - AGAINST 
Name:  Tom Latta 
Address: 4603 S 376th Street, Auburn 
Provided Testimony - AGAINST 
Name:  Steve Keene 
Address: 8237 Riverview Rd, Peshastin 
Provided Testimony - FOR  
Name:  Rick Thirlbey 
Address: 1210 Dempsey Road, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - FOR  
Name: Hernon Stefano 
Address: 8787 Icicle Rd, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - AGAINST 
Name:  Lori Powers 
Address:  12085 Stromberg Canyon Rd, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - AGAINST 
Name:  Shelly Bickel 
Address:  3929 Camas Creek Rd, Peshastin 
Provided Testimony - AGAINST 



Name:  Steve Stroud 
Address:  10587 Fox Road, Leavenworth 
Provided Testimony - FOR  
Name:  Nina Schultz 
Address:  365 Ridgeview Place, Wenatchee 
Provided Testimony - FOR  
No additional members of the public wished to comment. 
Dave Kuhl suggested closing the public comment portion of the meeting and continuing the Hearing to 
the September 25, 2019 Planning Commission Meeting. 
Chairman Jordon McDevitt closed the public comment portion of the meeting. 
 
MOTION:  
Motion and second by Commissioners Young and Baldwin to continue item to next Planning 
Commission meeting on September 25, 2019.  
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
MOTION:  
Upon motion and second by Commissioners Becker and Kelso, the Commission unanimously agreed to 
adjourn the meeting at 8:15 PM. 

 

  



From: Lynn Machado
To: Wendy Lane
Subject: FW: Another example- Spring Street
Date: Monday, August 19, 2019 7:55:36 AM
Attachments: ATT00001.htm
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The Department of Community Development would appreciate your feedback. Please take a moment
to complete our Public Experience Survey:
CLICK HERE TO TAKE THE SURVEY!
 
Kindest Regards,

Lynn Machado
Community Development Office Manager
 
316 Washington Street, Suite 301
Wenatchee, WA  98801
Phone: (509) 667-6225
lynn.machado@co.chelan.wa.us

 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC DISCLOSURE: This e-mail account is public domain. Any correspondence from or to this e-mail account may be a
public record. Accordingly, this e-mail, in whole or in part, may be subject to disclosure pursuant to RCW 42.56, regardless of any claim of
confidentiality or privilege asserted by an external party.

 

From: Dave Kuhl 
Sent: Monday, August 19, 2019 7:24 AM
To: Kirsten Larsen <Kirsten.Larsen@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>
Cc: Lynn Machado <Lynn.Machado@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>
Subject: FW: Another example- Spring Street
 
 
 

From: Bob Bugert <Bob.Bugert@CO.CHELAN.WA.US> 
Sent: Sunday, August 18, 2019 3:37 PM
To: Kevin Overbay <Kevin.Overbay@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>; Doug England
<Doug.England@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>; Dave Kuhl <Dave.Kuhl@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>
Subject: Fwd: Another example- Spring Street
 
For your information. 
Thanks 
Bob 

mailto:Lynn.Machado@CO.CHELAN.WA.US
mailto:Wendy.Lane@CO.CHELAN.WA.US
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1lPptrum6SSu41USUh28Vk2gwyYBviCSY4KFUha3gX7o/edit
mailto:lynn.machado@co.chelan.wa.us
mailto:Bob.Bugert@CO.CHELAN.WA.US
mailto:Kevin.Overbay@CO.CHELAN.WA.US
mailto:Doug.England@CO.CHELAN.WA.US
mailto:Dave.Kuhl@CO.CHELAN.WA.US
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Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Robin John" <robin@posthotelleavenworth.com>
To: "Bob Bugert" <Bob.Bugert@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>
Subject: Another example- Spring Street

External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

It’s been another afternoon of having to keep our kids inside with music on (loud
swearing and talking about very crude things that we could hear from 2 houses
down). I just wanted to pass this on so you have information of what these rentals
are like. Hopefully the sound on the video goes through!

Thank you and please let me know if there’s anything I can do!

Sincerely,
Robin John
206-841-6904

mailto:robin@posthotelleavenworth.com
mailto:Bob.Bugert@CO.CHELAN.WA.US




From: Lynn Machado
To: Wendy Lane
Subject: STR Public Comment
Date: Thursday, August 22, 2019 9:04:44 AM
Attachments: image001.png

 
 
The Department of Community Development would appreciate your feedback. Please take a moment to
complete our Public Experience Survey:
CLICK HERE TO TAKE THE SURVEY!
 
Kindest Regards,

Lynn Machado
Community Development Office Manager
 
316 Washington Street, Suite 301
Wenatchee, WA  98801
Phone: (509) 667-6225
lynn.machado@co.chelan.wa.us

 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC DISCLOSURE: This e-mail account is public domain. Any correspondence from or to this e-mail account may be a public record.
Accordingly, this e-mail, in whole or in part, may be subject to disclosure pursuant to RCW 42.56, regardless of any claim of confidentiality or
privilege asserted by an external party.

 

From: jason trichler <jtrichler@yahoo.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, August 21, 2019 7:32 PM
To: Lynn Machado <Lynn.Machado@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>
Subject: Re: Continued Public Hearing - Vacation/Short Term Rentals
 

External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

 

My 3 bedroom 3500 sq ft home would be limited to 6 guests? That doesn’t even make sense? 8 was
almost understandable almost but my house easily accommodates 10-12 people 
 
I’m all for limiting these rentals that sleep 14 people and are like 1800 sq ft but removing the 2 additional
guests clause is ridiculous 
 
Sent from my iPhone

On Aug 21, 2019, at 1:00 PM, Chelan County Community Development <lynn.machado@co.chelan.wa.us>
wrote:

mailto:Lynn.Machado@CO.CHELAN.WA.US
mailto:Wendy.Lane@CO.CHELAN.WA.US
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1lPptrum6SSu41USUh28Vk2gwyYBviCSY4KFUha3gX7o/edit
mailto:lynn.machado@co.chelan.wa.us
mailto:lynn.machado@co.chelan.wa.us
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Wednesday, August 28th, 2019

Chelan County Planning
Commission

 

 

The Chelan County Planning Commission, along with the Department of
Community Development, invite you to a public hearing (continued from
July 24, 2019) in regard to code development for the management of
short term/vacation rentals.

 

 

Location
Confluence Technology Center
285 Technology Center Way
Wenatchee, WA 98801

 

Time
August 28th, 2019

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001wNGMlYTT2SQ4Pf0iS1aepmtlXimSZiD4J_63LBTsuYVSjbDIZA0PQbiHommxEbll_W3848i4e1nYhQyIm0fQXH1XecDtuYIbnd-4jwKakGwkPUlqNLIqkPrqFljl8eTbhZ8uROaZWGoo0YjZttWNyyGh9tzsz8iAZ3VMbYYThhyrnZlLCA82_MFWf4N--_sM&c=Y2Dxcj89hpVtXJbAJlDaMbfutxn4uILZzS3EJtu6c_aWY3QFFe6TQQ==&ch=ia6ZGTXyhNKKMdE-s35stEt4C4xJ0OMQKM7_YZCr3r-hIyzHi-Xqtg==


7:00-9:00 PM

Draft Code

 

Agenda

Click map above for specific
directions to the Confluence

Technology Center

 

‌

 

 

 

If you have questions, please contact the Department of Community
Development @ 509-667-6225, or email Lynn Machado.

Community Development Website

 

 

 

Chelan County Community Development | 316 Washington Street, Suite 301, Wenatchee,
WA 98801

Unsubscribe jtrichler@yahoo.com

Update Profile | About Constant Contact

Sent by lynn.machado@co.chelan.wa.us in collaboration with

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001wNGMlYTT2SQ4Pf0iS1aepmtlXimSZiD4J_63LBTsuYVSjbDIZA0PQQhAlifXhibIV5v9fX_5fZ7EzbvhlWelsCB-CFO05t6wKGOlmlPwfkcoplbtyVvXFzKhMesTWUQrUYk09sUaq7CWzqKlex9BxOhUA1gfZSeqEHB24l30wK5FUruzU9LsdbOZ_hddIgw4MTD6PSGZfQqJXGbMEdB8zlBzYMm1QoLmXGSEHWuYbQQ=&c=Y2Dxcj89hpVtXJbAJlDaMbfutxn4uILZzS3EJtu6c_aWY3QFFe6TQQ==&ch=ia6ZGTXyhNKKMdE-s35stEt4C4xJ0OMQKM7_YZCr3r-hIyzHi-Xqtg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001wNGMlYTT2SQ4Pf0iS1aepmtlXimSZiD4J_63LBTsuYVSjbDIZA0PQdUOJ-cWHHu_WcrrWvBnmZvp_RN-5HgUXcuFTSknzA_IYWJL5a9YIhbMdbP03J2SnN9PYZoNaqyxJao9ecAviW1TvNaqCYFHUAZ1iF3lPvZfWYRETeAWoOcE91jwm7YzZmSN3xLwO1ddJ1GlxVC8v3Itn6kZpl-U4KfcBRz1pmfYOd816zDQVDI=&c=Y2Dxcj89hpVtXJbAJlDaMbfutxn4uILZzS3EJtu6c_aWY3QFFe6TQQ==&ch=ia6ZGTXyhNKKMdE-s35stEt4C4xJ0OMQKM7_YZCr3r-hIyzHi-Xqtg==
mailto:lynn.machado@co.chelan.wa.us
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001wNGMlYTT2SQ4Pf0iS1aepmtlXimSZiD4J_63LBTsuYVSjbDIZA0PQRb52NcYalIQ1rNIINlK3ZBfaa5OnQTOy0g7L4PmgCvG_7ygyzkdYgvow-TjJcHCgQrRGfcdhiZxmk-u67oh0BvpGvC-C_4pviqLnguMOZn5iF3928V0nbrIycFt1CA3MA==&c=Y2Dxcj89hpVtXJbAJlDaMbfutxn4uILZzS3EJtu6c_aWY3QFFe6TQQ==&ch=ia6ZGTXyhNKKMdE-s35stEt4C4xJ0OMQKM7_YZCr3r-hIyzHi-Xqtg==
https://visitor.constantcontact.com/do?p=un&m=001kMSX2N87CiWEVEByk92Nsg%3D&ch=96e37c36-8189-11e9-8021-d4ae5275dbea&ca=2011f77a-0c9c-456c-8803-480e2722b5c7
https://visitor.constantcontact.com/do?p=oo&m=001kMSX2N87CiWEVEByk92Nsg%3D&ch=96e37c36-8189-11e9-8021-d4ae5275dbea&ca=2011f77a-0c9c-456c-8803-480e2722b5c7
http://www.constantcontact.com/legal/about-constant-contact
mailto:lynn.machado@co.chelan.wa.us
http://www.constantcontact.com/index.jsp?cc=nge&rmc=VF19_3GE


Try email marketing for free today!

 

http://www.constantcontact.com/index.jsp?cc=nge&rmc=VF19_3GE


From: Lynn Machado
To: Wendy Lane
Subject: FW: Short term rentals
Date: Thursday, August 22, 2019 9:04:57 AM
Attachments: image001.png

 
 
The Department of Community Development would appreciate your feedback. Please take a moment
to complete our Public Experience Survey:
CLICK HERE TO TAKE THE SURVEY!
 
Kindest Regards,

Lynn Machado
Community Development Office Manager
 
316 Washington Street, Suite 301
Wenatchee, WA  98801
Phone: (509) 667-6225
lynn.machado@co.chelan.wa.us

 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC DISCLOSURE: This e-mail account is public domain. Any correspondence from or to this e-mail account may be a
public record. Accordingly, this e-mail, in whole or in part, may be subject to disclosure pursuant to RCW 42.56, regardless of any claim of
confidentiality or privilege asserted by an external party.

 

From: Steve Shumway <steveshum@aol.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, August 21, 2019 5:06 PM
To: Lynn Machado <Lynn.Machado@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>
Subject: Short term rentals
 

External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

 

I was wondering we live in Manson and there’s a lot of vacation rentals in our area. I was wondering
 if there could be a distance between vacation rentals In a high density neighborhood?

Sent from AOL Mobile Mail
Get the new AOL app: mail.mobile.aol.com

mailto:Lynn.Machado@CO.CHELAN.WA.US
mailto:Wendy.Lane@CO.CHELAN.WA.US
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1lPptrum6SSu41USUh28Vk2gwyYBviCSY4KFUha3gX7o/edit
mailto:lynn.machado@co.chelan.wa.us
http://mail.mobile.aol.com/
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From: Kirsten Larsen
To: Wendy Lane
Subject: FW: Short Term Rental Regulations
Date: Monday, August 19, 2019 7:28:26 AM
Attachments: image001.png

 
 
Kirsten Larsen, AICP
Planning Manager
Community Development Department

316 Washington Street, Suite 301
Wenatchee, WA  98807
Phone: (509) 667-6225 | Fax: (509) 667-6475      
Kirsten.Larsen@co.chelan.wa.us
 
The Department of Community Development would appreciate your feedback. Please take a moment
to complete our Public Experience Survey:
CLICK HERE TO TAKE THE SURVEY!
 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC DISCLOSURE: This e-mail account is public domain. Any correspondence from or to this e-mail account may be a
public record. Accordingly, this e-mail, in whole or in part, may be subject to disclosure pursuant to RCW 42.56, regardless of any claim of
confidentiality or privilege asserted by an external party.

 

From: Matthew Carlisle <carlislematthew@hotmail.com> 
Sent: Saturday, August 17, 2019 10:11 AM
To: Dave Kuhl <Dave.Kuhl@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>; Kirsten Larsen
<Kirsten.Larsen@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>
Subject: Fw: Short Term Rental Regulations
 

External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

 

Hello,
 
Please see below.  I got an "undeliverable" response to this message which is confusing as it's
the published email address.  
 
I wasn't quite sure who to email so I hope I picked the right people.  If not, please forward as
appropriate.
 
Best regards,

mailto:Kirsten.Larsen@CO.CHELAN.WA.US
mailto:Wendy.Lane@CO.CHELAN.WA.US
mailto:Kirsten.Larsen@co.chelan.wa.us
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1lPptrum6SSu41USUh28Vk2gwyYBviCSY4KFUha3gX7o/edit
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-Matthew Carlisle
 

From: Matthew Carlisle
Sent: Saturday, August 17, 2019 10:02 AM
To: cdplanning@co.chelan.wa.us <cdplanning@co.chelan.wa.us>
Subject: Short Term Rental Regulations
 
Hello,
 
I'm writing to express strong support for the introduction of short term rental regulations.  I
live in Plain and own property adjacent to three rentals operated by Vacasa and I write to you
tired and frustrated after a sleepless night of noise until 2:30AM in the morning. You can
imagine what it's like during Octoberfest once the party transfers from Leavenworth back up
to Plain.
 
While Vacasa has expressed support for my concerns, I do not currently have access to 24
hour support.  In fact, I texted Kevin King who is the local Vacasa operations manager at 11PM
last night asking what can be done.  So far as of the following morning at 10AM I have no
response.  They are not required to respond, after all.  There are no consequences and I'm
possibly just an annoyance to them.
 
Problems I personally experience that significantly diminish my ability to enjoy living here:
 
-Noise.  Mostly drunk partiers in the summer, screaming and shouting into the early morning
hours.  Though I'm probably 100 yards from the properties, sound travels well out here and in
the summer I need my windows open at night.
 
-Trespassing.  I have no fences between my property and the 3 rentals.  Vacasa has put a note
in for the renters, and we have installed ropes.  It seems to be helping but time will tell.  I once
had people camping on my property.  In winter time it's common to have people looking for a
sledding hill.
 
-Garbage.  Short term renters sometimes over fill the garbage bins (which are not secured
against animals) and the property management company is not putting them out on Monday
morning reliably.  The net result is often garbage on the road and blowing onto my property.  I
once had used diapers on my driveway that I had to clean up.
 
The crux of the problem is that short term renters do not live here, so any problems they
produce will just be left here for those that do live here.  They are not all bad of course, but
there are enough of them cycling through that the 10% that are not considerate significantly

mailto:cdplanning@co.chelan.wa.us
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impact me.  This is not the same as long term renters who have an incentive to get along with
the neighbors.  There needs to be consequences to the operators and/or owners of these
rentals so that they take the problem seriously.  Right now their only real motivation is to try
and keep the level of the problem down just enough to stop them being regulated and
potentially getting fines.
 
In general I think the draft regulations are good and appreciate the work you're doing in this
area.  I have the following comments:
 
-Noise. The noise regulation seems wishy washy.  How do I record and report noise at 2am,
and who decides if it's acceptable or not?  What about 9pm?  10pm?  I recommend a stronger
set of verbiage here.  What about "quiet hours"?
 
-Bedrooms.  The formula for number of bedrooms is easily manipulated.  If the owner just has
to provide a floor plan showing sleeping arrangements then they can just provide bunks, sofa
beds.  There are seemingly no limits.  I recommend that the number of bedrooms be
determined by the lower of the number of bedrooms from an approved building permit, or
the number of bedrooms supported by a health department approved septic installation (if
applicable). There is a reason why the septic systems are approved for a specific number of
bedrooms; I don't want my drinking water contaminated.  It can't just be a building permit
because mine back in 1992 had 3 bedrooms but there is actually only one real bedroom and
that's what my septic is rated for.
 
-24 hour support.  I'm in strong support of the provision for a 24 hour telephone number but I
believe it should also a number that can be texted.  Texting will allow for better
documentation of concerns and response for review afterward.  Do we need to clarify that the
30 minute response is applicable for every day in the year?
 
I am considering renting my place out for short term usage at some point in the future.  I
welcome the regulation because I have no interest in making the neighborhood a bad place to
live for those that live here full time, as I currently do.  Unfortunately, some people are not as
neighborly and require regulation in order to enforce good behavior.  We have laws for a
reason.  
 
Thank you for your time and consideration and I appreciate the work you're doing in this
area. Would you mind emailing me back to let me know you got my comments?  I'm hoping
they can be added to the record for the next meeting as I can't make it in person.
 
-Matthew Carlisle
16975 River Road,
Leavenworth, WA 98826



From: Lynn Machado
To: Wendy Lane
Subject: FW: STR - Leavenworth
Date: Monday, August 19, 2019 8:26:25 AM
Attachments: image001.png

 
 
The Department of Community Development would appreciate your feedback. Please take a moment
to complete our Public Experience Survey:
CLICK HERE TO TAKE THE SURVEY!
 
Kindest Regards,

Lynn Machado
Community Development Office Manager
 
316 Washington Street, Suite 301
Wenatchee, WA  98801
Phone: (509) 667-6225
lynn.machado@co.chelan.wa.us

 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC DISCLOSURE: This e-mail account is public domain. Any correspondence from or to this e-mail account may be a
public record. Accordingly, this e-mail, in whole or in part, may be subject to disclosure pursuant to RCW 42.56, regardless of any claim of
confidentiality or privilege asserted by an external party.

 

From: Rebecca Hills <mamahills@frontier.com> 
Sent: Thursday, August 15, 2019 11:39 AM
To: Bob Bugert <Bob.Bugert@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>; Lynn Machado
<Lynn.Machado@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>
Subject: STR - Leavenworth
 

External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

 

The picture that didn't go through was of just some of the garbage after a stay.  (Not tech savvy) 
Side note: I sure feel bad for the housekeeper.  
 
Just a couple of points:
 
I've seen up to nine cars at one residence and the house is not large.  (I have some pictures of the
cars if needed.)  I worked in the hotel business and I know there is a limit to the amount of
people that can stay in a room or it is in violation of the fire code.
 
I'm not sure, but I suspect the pools located at two of the residences may not be up to code for
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public use.  
 
This is something that should not be my concern, but I wonder if the insurance they carry on the
properties covers overnight rentals?  Really, how could it if this area is not zoned for overnight
rentals?
 
I'm sure my frustration is coming through and I apologize for that. 
 
Thank you again for your time.
 
Rebecca Hills
509.670.4825
 
 
 













































From: deborah noble
To: Wendy Lane
Date: Tuesday, August 27, 2019 3:39:19 PM

External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

How stupid is this! Once again, hurt Chelan County. People from out of state come in and
spend vacation money that help small business merchants and build relationships in our
community giving the middle class jobs. As usual bureaucracy interferers. Always has to find
an additional way to tax the middle class or shut them down. Go support hotels in the
community no one can afford. Leave oout hard working families or young adults. How stupid
is this!!!! No, i will not attend this meeting or support anyone who has encouraged this
meeting. 
Get Outlook for Android

mailto:life.gardener@hotmail.com
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From: Michael Thresher
To: Wendy Lane
Subject: Short term rentals
Date: Tuesday, August 27, 2019 3:37:53 PM

External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

Dear Chelan County Commissioners,

Short term renting is a viable home business that many of us need to
make ends meet. Promoting entrepreneurship is key to our county's health
and like all home based entrepreneurs in our county, we should have your
support, not your opposition. Please say "NO" to special interests who
want to limit other people's property rights for their own benefit.

Thank you for protecting our property rights,
Michael Thresher
Cashmere WA
509-741-7060

mailto:michael@thresherphotography.com
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From: Jonathan Kim
To: Wendy Lane
Subject: new regulations
Date: Wednesday, July 24, 2019 5:02:49 PM

External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

Please provide this to the planning commissioners

Dear Planning Commissioners,
 
I am writing this email to express my deep concerns regarding the new regulations that will put many
families in your county out of business.   I have lived outside of US for many years and have seen what
regulations that try to control private property can do to communities.  My understanding is that there is a
testimony from the Chelan County Sheriff that vacation rentals are not a problem and that when it comes
to nuisance complaints, they receive far fewer calls for vacation rentals than long term rentals, hotels, or
traditional homeowners.  We all want and need fundamental rules that actually protect private properties –
that is what this great country is all about, but regulations that put families out of business for the sake of
adding more regulations is the way communization works.   These proposed regulations appear to be a
solution in search of a problem and I hope the commissioners reexamine the true intentions of these new
rules that are being proposed.
 
Regards,
 
Jonathan 

mailto:jonathanwkim@gmail.com
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From: Carmen Totey
To: Wendy Lane
Subject: input about vacation rental regulation
Date: Tuesday, July 30, 2019 11:21:46 AM

External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

Hello,

We are writing on behalf of our long-time friend Nathan Newell, who owns and operates a vacation rental,
The Leavenworth Lodge. We understand that Chelan County is pursuing a law to regulate vacation
rentals.

It seems clear that this change would greatly increase financial demands on vacation rental owners.
While some owners are negligent, many are top notch and law abiding, such as the Newell family. Nathan
Newell and family have a long-standing history of being upstanding citizens who make every effort to
serve clients, enforce legal practice, respect neighboring entities, and boost the economy by bringing
tourism and employing a local work force.

Pushing this legislation unfairly punishes quality vacation rental owners. There are laws in place that
should be enforced with higher fines to target the law-avoiding owners; this should be the county’s focus,
not the law-abiding owners.

Also, we as Americans value free market competition, enabling both small and big companies to thrive.
This legislation would put many families out of business and increase corporate dominance. Additionally,
the loss of these businesses would drive up prices for available rentals and hotels. As a family who
vacations in Leavenworth yearly, we might be priced out with increased cost.

Please include this communication in public record.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Jonathan and Carmen Totey
Everett, Washington

mailto:carmentotey@yahoo.com
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From: ZayLy Lodge
To: Wendy Lane
Subject: I Support STRs!!
Date: Wednesday, July 24, 2019 5:52:09 PM

External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

Dear Chelan County Planning Commission,

My name is Chad Baker. My wife and I own a home in Leavenworth, WA. We are part of Chelan
County. I am reaching out to you in regards to this evening's Chelan Planning Commission at
7:00-9:00 at the Confluence Technology Center. We are very concerned about how the proposed
changes will affect our family and our residence in Chelan County. I wanted to share our story
with you so that you can understand how the proposed changes will affect our decision to stay in
Chelan County. 

We bought land along on the Wenatchee River in February of 2016. We built our home to
accommodate our immediate family and our extended family. We wanted our family to
experience the beauty of Chelan County. 

Due to work schedules and our children's schedules, we cannot always stay in Chelan County.
We did not anticipate being pulled away from our Chelan home. In order to justify our ownership
of the home, we do rent out our home when we are not staying there. We only VRBO and
Airbnb. We have only received 5 stars reviews since we are committed to return customers and
customer satisfaction. 

Our listing clearly states that we do not allow parties, events or weddings. We turn a lot of people
away who have requested to use our home for weddings. Our home comfortably sleeps 14 people
in beds. We do not allow renters to exceed that number by having people sleep on couches, or
other items. Our goal is not to have more than 14 people in the house. We remove our shoes
when we enter our home and we also request our guests to do the same. This is our family home
therefore we do not want anyone to damage it. We also take way the $1000 damage deposit if
guests violate our rules. One of them is that we have quiet hours between 10 PM- 8 AM. We will
provide the deposit to our neighbors if our guests disturbs them. We are very appreciative of our
neighbors and want to ensure that they are not disturbed. 

We employ Chelan County residences to help us take care of our property. Our property is
valued at 3 times the average home in Leavenworth. Our property taxes contribute to the local

mailto:ZayLyLodge@outlook.com
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area. Our kids are not in school in Chelan County therefore they are not using the resources. Our
renters pay taxes via VRBO and Airbnb that contribute to the county. We are very good citizens
of this county and contribute to the local economy. 

We depend on the income from short term rentals to pay our property taxes, vendors, keep up our
property, and mortgage. If the proposed changes hampers our ability to generate income, we will
have to look to selling. 

Regards,
Chad Baker

Get Outlook for iOS

https://aka.ms/o0ukef


From: Manson Council
To: Wendy Lane
Subject: Comments for Short Term Vacation Rentals
Date: Wednesday, July 24, 2019 10:09:34 PM

External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

Would you please forward this to the appropriate person? Thank you! 
———

July 24, 2019

Chelan County Community Developmental:

The Manson Community Council had a successful and well attended meeting on Tuesday,
July 23, 2019. The meeting was called to specifically discuss the impact of Short Term
Vacation Rentals throughout Manson UGA. 

On behalf of the community of Manson, the Manson Community Council would like Chelan
County to enact an immediate moratorium on STR’s We are requesting that the rentals that are
currently operating LEGALLY within county requirements to be continued to be allowed to
do so, however all of the rentals in operation that are operating outside and not in compliance
with Chelan County’s requirements be fined and terminated. 

We are requesting that this moratorium remain in place until we, as a community and County,
can determine exactly how many STR’s are in legal operation, allow thought and solidification
of enforcement of the regulations, and to determine how many STR’s a small community the
size and charm of Manson can support without destroying the character of the community that
we love. 

Respectfully,

Kari Sorensen
Chairman
Manson Community Council

mailto:mansoncommunitycouncil@gmail.com
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From: Mallory Kragt
To: Wendy Lane
Subject: Community Development and Commissioner Meeting Regarding Vacation Rental Regulation
Date: Wednesday, July 24, 2019 3:43:17 PM

External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

Hi Wendy,

Please add this email to the county record.

As a Chelan County community member I would just like to voice my
concerns with the new proposed regulations that would cause severe
hardship on vacation rental owners. We have multiple friends who have
established business that run nightly vacation rentals in the upper
valley. For a lot of them this is a large, if not primary revenue
source to support their family. These new restrictions and taxes would
be devastating to their businesses and their families. They are
incredible people , homeowners, and neighbors who respect and have
tenants who abide by already established laws and regulations.

I understand that there are some irresponsible vacation rental owners,
but please do not punish the ones that are adding to our local
economy. There are already established laws, regulations and taxes for
this industry. It would be much more appropriate to increase fines and
enforce more heavily current rules rather than to make new laws.

Thank you for your time!

Mallory Kragt
Cashmere Resident

mailto:jmkragt@gmail.com
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From: Lynn Machado
To: Wendy Lane
Subject: FW: 7/24 Hearing Letter
Date: Thursday, July 25, 2019 8:15:43 AM
Attachments: image001.png

 
 
The Department of Community Development would appreciate your feedback. Please take a moment
to complete our Public Experience Survey:
CLICK HERE TO TAKE THE SURVEY!
 
Kindest Regards,

Lynn Machado
Community Development Office Manager
 
316 Washington Street, Suite 301
Wenatchee, WA  98801
Phone: (509) 667-6225
lynn.machado@co.chelan.wa.us

 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC DISCLOSURE: This e-mail account is public domain. Any correspondence from or to this e-mail account may be a
public record. Accordingly, this e-mail, in whole or in part, may be subject to disclosure pursuant to RCW 42.56, regardless of any claim of
confidentiality or privilege asserted by an external party.

 

From: Sean Lynn <sean@loveleavenworth.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, July 24, 2019 4:11 PM
To: Wendy Lane <Wendy.Lane@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>; Lynn Machado
<Lynn.Machado@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>
Subject: 7/24 Hearing Letter
 

External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

 

Hello Wendy and Lynn,
Sorry for the late notice but I wanted to submit a letter for the record for tonight's 7/24 STR hearing
with the Planning Commission.   Please excuse any typos or grammatical errors.
 
Dear Planning Commission,
I will be speaking at tonight's hearing and will try my best to present in a clear and concise fashion
my views on the proposed STR regulations.  I own Love Leavenworth Vacation Rentals and are very
concerned with the proposed draft code.  I and others have been working with local government
leaders for the last 2 years trying to assist in resolving some of the issues surrounding STR's in our
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communities.  I have attended group meetings for those that both oppose and support STR's in our
communities.  I have been involved at local and city community meetings and I try to attend each
and every commissioners meeting when CCCD is present.   I was a critical figure in forming the Short
Term Rental Alliance of Chelan County.  I currently am not a member of STRACC as my personal
message conflicts with STRACC's.  I still support STRACC's efforts 100% and think that they have real
and valid concerns that they will voice tonight as well. 
 
I feel that the fundamental issue at hand concerning STR's is 2 fold.
1. STR's currently operate legally in neighborhoods and there are those neighbors who simply don't
want that to continue to happen.
2. Neighbors that have issues with STR's do not know who to communicate with about their issues
and end up turning to the County for help.  Usually very frustrated by that point.
 
 
We all agree that staying in STR's has real benefits both economic and on a comfort level.  We all
agree that STR's provide great economic benefits to surrounding business and vendors.  We all agree
that STR's are now woven into the lodging sector fabric and a part of the lodging landscape across
our nation.  For better or worse depending  on your outlook.
 
How do we solve these problems and more importantly does the code in front of us solve these
problems?
 
Tonight I am submitting House Bill 1798 to the planning committee.  House Bill 1798 regulates STR's
at the State level and goes into effect 4 days from tonight.  I don't believe staff submitted this
important document in the workshop meeting. 1798 went basically unopposed by STR owners and
operators across the State of Washington and for good reason its clear, concise and not overly
restrictive to the STR industry.  I join STRACC in saying that no new regulation is needed and that HB
1798 is enough to resolve the issues at hand in our County.
 
I would argue that STR's are amazingly self regulating via the guest review processes on airbnb and
VRBO which tend to keep both guests and operators from straying outside of acceptable norms.  I
would argue that STR owners and operators are acutely aware of life and safety issues as they could
be directly responsible if an injury occurs in their homes. Local, state and lodging taxes are all
remitted by airbnb and the Homeaway (VRBO) which generate 95% of the bookings in our state.
Most homeowners of STR's are not greedy business owners who don't care about anything but
money.  Most STR homeowners are well versed on customer service and creating a welcoming safe
environment for their guests.  This includes working with neighbors on any issues that may arise.
 
I ask that the planning commission tonight asks themselves constantly do these proposed codes
solve problems and has community development properly identified the problems and given you all
the resources needed to make good decisions.  
 
I ask that you recommend that No new code is needed in our County to regulate STR's and if not that
community development sit back down at the table with local professional, investigate what other
counties are doing and follow up on what effect the regulations in other counties are seeing.



 
I am not opposed to some regulations but I am opposed to rushed regulations.  Please stop these
proposed codes from being codified or slow these code proposals down so that we form smart
regulations that will properly address the real and identified issues at hand.
 
I have asked for extra time tonight to provide more data and to address the issues line by line in the
draft code.  Any extra time granted would be much appreciated and I promise to remain as focused
as I can on delivering information to the Planning Commission.   Thank You,   Sean Lynn
 
 
Sean Lynn 
Love Leavenworth LLC.
Leavenworth Washington
W.509-548-5683 C.509-293-0814
www.loveleavenworth.com
 

http://www.loveleavenworth.com/


From: Lynn Machado
To: Wendy Lane
Subject: FW: FRWC letter to the CC Planning Commission
Date: Thursday, July 25, 2019 11:36:03 AM
Attachments: Chelan County draft STR Code 7 16 19 .docx
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The Department of Community Development would appreciate your feedback. Please take a moment
to complete our Public Experience Survey:
CLICK HERE TO TAKE THE SURVEY!
 
Kindest Regards,

Lynn Machado
Community Development Office Manager
 
316 Washington Street, Suite 301
Wenatchee, WA  98801
Phone: (509) 667-6225
lynn.machado@co.chelan.wa.us

 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC DISCLOSURE: This e-mail account is public domain. Any correspondence from or to this e-mail account may be a
public record. Accordingly, this e-mail, in whole or in part, may be subject to disclosure pursuant to RCW 42.56, regardless of any claim of
confidentiality or privilege asserted by an external party.

 

From: Kevin Overbay 
Sent: Thursday, July 25, 2019 11:35 AM
To: Kirsten Larsen <Kirsten.Larsen@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>; Lynn Machado
<Lynn.Machado@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>
Cc: Doug England <Doug.England@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>; Bob Bugert
<Bob.Bugert@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>
Subject: FW: FRWC letter to the CC Planning Commission
 
Kirsten/Lynn here is a draft comment list from Jerry Holm (Forest Ridge) he sent after last night’s
meeting.  Could you please add it to the STR record. Thank you.
Kevin
 
Kevin Overbay
Chelan County Commissioner, District 1
Office: (509) 667-6218
Cellular: (509) 630-3263
 

From: Jerry Holm <jcholm@nwi.net> 
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___________________________________________________________

FOREST RIDGE WILDFIRE COALITION

6404 Forest Ridge Drive, Wenatchee, WA 98801-8810

Telephone #: 509-669-0101  Email: jcholm@nwi.net



                                                                                                 

To: Chelan County Planning Commission							July 16, 2019



Attn: Dave Kuhl and Kirsten Larsen



To be entered into the minutes of the July 24, 2019 Planning Commission meeting regarding the draft Short Term Rental  Code:





The Board of Forest Ridge Wildfire Coalition (FRWC) hereby voices wildfire danger concerns in respect of Short Term Rentals (STR) in Chelan County.  

 

Owners and renters of STR properties may not be familiar with the wildfire danger characteristics of this region.  Additionally, due to the recreational characteristics frequently associated with STR’s, many of the STR properties are located in those areas of Chelan County judged to be at highest risk of Wildfire danger.  

 

FRWC activities are primarily sited in the upper Squilchuck Valley, an area recognized in the 2019 Chelan County CWPP and the Squilchuck Valley Area CWPP as being of very high wildfire danger. There are currently at least five STR properties active in the Forest Ridge subdivision and two additional under construction.



         The draft STR Code expresses concerns regarding issues such as solid waste pickup and securing swimming pools. We also ask that strong language be included in the Code to assure that STR users and property owners are explicitly made aware of high wildfire danger. 

We suggest that STR property owners inform renters of all applicable regulations and restrictions regarding outdoor burning and proper disposal of smoking materials by way of a permanently mounted placard located in a conspicuous place within each STR unit. In addition, the placard should cite existing law for properly maintained spark arrestors on any off-road vehicles and also the ban on fireworks. Finally, the placard should inform both the owner and the renter of their personal culpability and financial responsibility in the event of a wildfire of their causation.  

         The draft Code seems to imply that the County will police code compliance. This raises questions such as:  which department(s) will oversee that compliance and collect relevant data? Will this STR activity strain capacity of various County Departments? On April 4, 2018, a Wenatchee World article offered that the County estimates there are currently 1,200 STRs in the winter months and twice as many in summer; and by casual observance that number is growing quickly. 

 

         Paragraph (9) (iii) What agency will police the 30 minute response time? In the language: “Local property representative will respond to complaints and emergencies within 30 minutes”. A definition is needed as to what actions shall constitute “will respond”.

 

         Paragraph (11) Is there a time frame outlining “first, second, third violation”?  What process will the County utilize with Code offenders after the one year suspension of the County permit? Is there an estimate as to how many local residents will be required to give witness in case of appeals, etc. and what will be required as to evidence of violations? Knowing that the adjudication process can take years, compliance needs serious review!





Sincerely, Gerald W. Holm, Chairman



Forest Ridge Wildfire Coalition


)





Sent: Thursday, July 25, 2019 8:36 AM
To: Kevin Overbay <Kevin.Overbay@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>
Subject: FRWC letter to the CC Planning Commission
 
External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

 

Good morning Commissioner,
 
Attached is the letter regarding FRWC comments to the Planning Commission. After
attending the meeting last night, I thought it best to share the letter directly with you. As
always, thank you for all you do! Jerry

mailto:Kevin.Overbay@CO.CHELAN.WA.US


From: Lynn Machado
To: Wendy Lane
Subject: FW: Short Term Rentals - Comments and concerns.
Date: Thursday, July 25, 2019 8:03:18 AM
Attachments: image001.png

 
 
The Department of Community Development would appreciate your feedback. Please take a moment
to complete our Public Experience Survey:
CLICK HERE TO TAKE THE SURVEY!
 
Kindest Regards,

Lynn Machado
Community Development Office Manager
 
316 Washington Street, Suite 301
Wenatchee, WA  98801
Phone: (509) 667-6225
lynn.machado@co.chelan.wa.us

 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC DISCLOSURE: This e-mail account is public domain. Any correspondence from or to this e-mail account may be a
public record. Accordingly, this e-mail, in whole or in part, may be subject to disclosure pursuant to RCW 42.56, regardless of any claim of
confidentiality or privilege asserted by an external party.

 

From: Dave Kuhl 
Sent: Thursday, July 25, 2019 7:17 AM
To: Kirsten Larsen <Kirsten.Larsen@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>; Lynn Machado
<Lynn.Machado@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>
Subject: FW: Short Term Rentals - Comments and concerns.
 
 
 

From: Bob Bugert <Bob.Bugert@CO.CHELAN.WA.US> 
Sent: Thursday, July 25, 2019 6:19 AM
To: Susan Hufman <hufman@nwi.net>
Cc: Kevin Overbay <Kevin.Overbay@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>; Doug England
<Doug.England@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>; Dave Kuhl <Dave.Kuhl@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>
Subject: Re: Short Term Rentals - Comments and concerns.
 
Susan,
Thank you for providing these detailed comments related to short term rentals. We will
include these into our record and in our deliberations. 
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If you wish, we will include you as a party of record, so you will receive updates and
notifications on the development of this rule. 
 
Thanks again,
Bob Bugert 

Sent from my iPhone

On Jul 24, 2019, at 6:56 PM, Susan Hufman <hufman@nwi.net> wrote:

External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

 

Bob,
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the draft proposed code regarding
short term rentals.  I have several areas of concern with the draft code as well as a
question regarding how the Leavenworth UGA will be treated.
 
First the county-wide proposed code:
 
Enforcement. This is a key issue.  WHO is enforcing this?  How do we report
issues to start the 1, 2, 3 strikes penalties?  Who will keep the tally of strikes?
 Will there be automatic county-led enforcement after ’strikes’ or will the
residents have to continue reporting and reporting and reporting?  
 
Parking.  One off street parking space per two bedrooms is not sufficient. The
rentals near us in the Ski Hill loop area routinely have one+ car per bedroom as
they are rented by groups of adults, not families with children, and thus there is
one car for every bed - including every one of those sofa beds in the living room
or game room that do not count as a “bedroom.”  I suggest a minimum of one
space per bedroom but it really should be one parking space per sleeping space -
whether bedroom or sofa bed. 
 
The fine.  A $750 fine is too low.  That’s less than a weekend rental - and in some
cases less than one night’s charge.  
 
300 ft. notice:  Please consider expanding the 300 feet rule for notification to
neighbors.  We are routinely impacted by rentals that are over 300 feet from us.  
 
Trash.  Bear issues abound around Leavenworth, yet trash and recycling bins are
left out on the road for days at a time by short term rentals.
 
One per lot.  What is one ‘lot’ for the purpose of this?  Density is a big issue to
many of us as we see our residential neighborhoods turn into commercial lodging
zones.
 
Urban growth area for Leavenworth.  
 
Will the County align the UGA with the City regulations?  We have continually
been told by both City and County staff that the UGA should mirror the City
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regulations, but that has never been instituted.  Will the County address it at this
juncture?  It would certainly be appreciated.  
 
We seem to be in no-mans land.  The City will not enforce in the UGA and the
County has in the past deferred or avoided enforcement with a generic letter about
priorities and we clearly are not on that priority list.  We need a clear decision and
clear regulations that reflect the City of Leavenworth.  We need enforcement.
 
Thank you for your consideration.
I appreciate the opportunity to share my concerns and questions.
Susan Hufman
 
 
 



From: Sean Lynn
To: Wendy Lane; Lynn Machado
Subject: 7/24 Hearing Letter
Date: Wednesday, July 24, 2019 4:11:03 PM

External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

Hello Wendy and Lynn,
Sorry for the late notice but I wanted to submit a letter for the record for tonight's 7/24 STR
hearing with the Planning Commission.   Please excuse any typos or grammatical errors.

Dear Planning Commission,
I will be speaking at tonight's hearing and will try my best to present in a clear and concise
fashion my views on the proposed STR regulations.  I own Love Leavenworth Vacation
Rentals and are very concerned with the proposed draft code.  I and others have been working
with local government leaders for the last 2 years trying to assist in resolving some of the
issues surrounding STR's in our communities.  I have attended group meetings for those that
both oppose and support STR's in our communities.  I have been involved at local and city
community meetings and I try to attend each and every commissioners meeting when CCCD
is present.   I was a critical figure in forming the Short Term Rental Alliance of Chelan
County.  I currently am not a member of STRACC as my personal message conflicts with
STRACC's.  I still support STRACC's efforts 100% and think that they have real and valid
concerns that they will voice tonight as well. 

I feel that the fundamental issue at hand concerning STR's is 2 fold.
1. STR's currently operate legally in neighborhoods and there are those neighbors who simply
don't want that to continue to happen.
2. Neighbors that have issues with STR's do not know who to communicate with about their
issues and end up turning to the County for help.  Usually very frustrated by that point.

We all agree that staying in STR's has real benefits both economic and on a comfort level.  We
all agree that STR's provide great economic benefits to surrounding business and vendors.  We
all agree that STR's are now woven into the lodging sector fabric and a part of the lodging
landscape across our nation.  For better or worse depending  on your outlook.

How do we solve these problems and more importantly does the code in front of us solve these
problems?

Tonight I am submitting House Bill 1798 to the planning committee.  House Bill 1798
regulates STR's at the State level and goes into effect 4 days from tonight.  I don't believe staff
submitted this important document in the workshop meeting. 1798 went basically unopposed
by STR owners and operators across the State of Washington and for good reason its clear,
concise and not overly restrictive to the STR industry.  I join STRACC in saying that no new
regulation is needed and that HB 1798 is enough to resolve the issues at hand in our County.

I would argue that STR's are amazingly self regulating via the guest review processes on
airbnb and VRBO which tend to keep both guests and operators from straying outside of
acceptable norms.  I would argue that STR owners and operators are acutely aware of life and
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safety issues as they could be directly responsible if an injury occurs in their homes. Local,
state and lodging taxes are all remitted by airbnb and the Homeaway (VRBO) which generate
95% of the bookings in our state. Most homeowners of STR's are not greedy business owners
who don't care about anything but money.  Most STR homeowners are well versed on
customer service and creating a welcoming safe environment for their guests.  This includes
working with neighbors on any issues that may arise.

I ask that the planning commission tonight asks themselves constantly do these proposed
codes solve problems and has community development properly identified the problems and
given you all the resources needed to make good decisions.  

I ask that you recommend that No new code is needed in our County to regulate STR's and if
not that community development sit back down at the table with local professional, investigate
what other counties are doing and follow up on what effect the regulations in other counties
are seeing.

I am not opposed to some regulations but I am opposed to rushed regulations.  Please stop
these proposed codes from being codified or slow these code proposals down so that we form
smart regulations that will properly address the real and identified issues at hand.

I have asked for extra time tonight to provide more data and to address the issues line by line
in the draft code.  Any extra time granted would be much appreciated and I promise to remain
as focused as I can on delivering information to the Planning Commission.   Thank You, 
 Sean Lynn

Sean Lynn 
Love Leavenworth LLC.
Leavenworth Washington
W.509-548-5683 C.509-293-0814
www.loveleavenworth.com

http://www.loveleavenworth.com/


From: Lynn Machado
To: Wendy Lane
Subject: FW: STR Public Comment
Date: Thursday, July 25, 2019 8:08:34 AM
Attachments: image001.png
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The Department of Community Development would appreciate your feedback. Please take a moment to
complete our Public Experience Survey:
CLICK HERE TO TAKE THE SURVEY!
 
Kindest Regards,

Lynn Machado
Community Development Office Manager
 
316 Washington Street, Suite 301
Wenatchee, WA  98801
Phone: (509) 667-6225
lynn.machado@co.chelan.wa.us

 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC DISCLOSURE: This e-mail account is public domain. Any correspondence from or to this e-mail account may be a public
record. Accordingly, this e-mail, in whole or in part, may be subject to disclosure pursuant to RCW 42.56, regardless of any claim of
confidentiality or privilege asserted by an external party.

 

From: Lori Vandenbrink <lvandenbrink@sleepinglady.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, July 24, 2019 5:44 PM
To: Lynn Machado <Lynn.Machado@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>
Subject: STR Public Comment
 

External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.
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Dear Chelan County Planning Commission,

1am a fifteen year resident of Leavenworth, a jnother of a 15 year old and a Sales and Marketing
Director in the Hospitality Industry. Let me start by saying that | love where 1 live!

¥m not opposed to short term vacation rentals. | have friends that run B&Bs, have ADUs, and know
locals that own STRs, but | do believe there need to be some increased controls particularly related to
rentals of entire homes in single family residential zones in the unincorporated area. | appreciate you
reviewing our current code and making the appropriate amendments

Like Amsterdam, Venice, Iceland and even some US National Parks like Zion, Leavenworth is
experiencing over tourism. At an estimated 1-2 million visitors annually, that is 500-1000 times the
towns current number of residents. Please read that last sentence again.

It's no secret that there s a severe shortage of long-term rentals in Leavenworth and the Upper Valley.
STRs are using up space that otherwise might be used for living. Local families who want to live where
their kids can walk to school, the park, grocery store...can't find available homes to buy or rent.

In addition, the increasing number of STRs is threatening the character of our neighborhoods and
transforming the quality of life in our town. STRs quietly rob communities of their collective voice to
speak out about local issues that affect us. Vacation renters don't care how good the local schools are, if
bike sharrows need repainted on the Hwy. 2 or Icicle Creek Rd needs repaved, speeding issues through
neighborhoods, land development, pollution, or a host of other issues that homeowners and long-term
renters are concerned about. Another troubling issue is the increasing numbers of STRS is eroding the
close-knit neighborhoods we have built. The minute a home is turned it to an STR, that house is no
longer a contributing part of the neighborhood. The permanent residents can no longer count on that
house as part of the neighborhood. And the home’s owner transforms from a neighbor into a business
owner. The residual issues, particularly without an owner on site to monitor use s especially
challenging

In reviewing the draft, | id see, and appreciate some standards related to the challenges we are facing
in the Upper Valley related to STRS and such nuisances as noise, adequate parking and trash
management. | didn’t however see anything related to the density of STRs. In Leavenworth, on VRBO
alone there are 576 vacation rentals near Leavenworth. When s enough engugh? | strongly feel there
needs to be a cap on the number of vacation rentals in our neighborhoods in order to preserve the
quality oflife we all moved to Leavenworth, and the Upper Valley to enjoy.

For instance.

In Cannon Beach, an OR tourist community of 1,900 has capped their str permits at 92.

In Manzanita, another OR tourist community, a cap on short-term rentals in the three zones. This cap
shall be 17.5% of the dwelling units within these zones.

Thank you again for reviewing these issues and taking our concerns seriously. Please keep Leavenworth
and Chelan County a great place to live, not just vacation.




)





 
Lori Vandenbrink
12690 Ranger Road
Leavenworth, WA.  98826



From: Lynn Machado
To: Wendy Lane
Subject: FW: STR Public Comment
Date: Wednesday, July 24, 2019 4:18:16 PM
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The Department of Community Development would appreciate your feedback. Please take a moment
to complete our Public Experience Survey:
CLICK HERE TO TAKE THE SURVEY!
 
Kindest Regards,

Lynn Machado
Community Development Office Manager
 
316 Washington Street, Suite 301
Wenatchee, WA  98801
Phone: (509) 667-6225
lynn.machado@co.chelan.wa.us

 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC DISCLOSURE: This e-mail account is public domain. Any correspondence from or to this e-mail account may be a
public record. Accordingly, this e-mail, in whole or in part, may be subject to disclosure pursuant to RCW 42.56, regardless of any claim of
confidentiality or privilege asserted by an external party.

 

From: Glen Austin <zippydisposal@hotmail.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, July 24, 2019 4:18 PM
To: Lynn Machado <Lynn.Machado@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>
Cc: Brenda Blanchfield <Brenda.Blanchfield@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>
Subject: STR Public Comment
 

External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

 

Hi Lynn,
 
I am writing on behalf of Zippy Disposal Service, Inc.  We provide refuse collection service
to the northern portion of Chelan County pursuant to regulatory authority from the 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission.  
 
In reading the draft of the new short term rental code, we are concerned by the changes
made to the paragraph
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dealing with solid waste service and thought we could provide you with some important
information. 
 
We have extensive experience providing collection service over the years to the vacation
rentals in the area.
 
The average vacation rental produces between one to two yards of garbage per week during
peak season, which 
is equivalent to six to twelve regular cans of garbage.  And most owners vastly underestimate
this fact until they 
have a mess on their hands and try to make a property manager clean it up.  Generally
property managers are not 
authorized to haul garbage.  Minimum levels of service based on maximum occupancy need to
be established
not only for health and safety, but to keep neighborhoods from having piles of trash sitting
around due to inadequate regular service. 
 
We see dozens of people at our facility on Sundays and Mondays looking for a place to take
their garbage.  They often
tell us they stayed at a VRBO or vacation rental and were told they had to pack out their own
garbage.  The Transfer Station in Chelan is closed 
on Sundays and Mondays since they are not allowed to haul out on weekends, and to allow
the City of Chelan and our company 
capacity for the huge volumes we collect from the weekend.  This is when these people start
looking around for unlocked
dumpsters to dump in or often they place the bags alongside someones can.  We get way too
many calls from customers
that call in and say someone put a bunch of bags next to my can, what do I do?  And we have
to tell them, they are yours now.
The new proposed revision to the code simply stating that it must be removed to an approved
solid waste facility does not address having 
adequate capacity and  weekly scheduled subscribed service.
 
We are also seeing many vacation rentals operating during the off season on popular holidays
or events.  Some keep their collection
service active but with reduced capacity, but many cancel their service.  We get renters calling
us on what to
do with their garbage, or property managers in a panic trying to restart service.  Some
provision needs to be made that insures
vacation rentals maintain a minimum level of service. 
 



 
Glen Austin, Controller
Zippy Disposal Service, Inc.
(509)682-5464
 
 
 
 
 



From: Lynn Machado
To: Wendy Lane
Subject: Fwd: STR Public Comment
Date: Wednesday, August 14, 2019 1:22:29 PM

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Rebecca Hills <mamahills@frontier.com>
Date: August 14, 2019 at 11:28:24 AM PDT
To: Bob Bugert <bob.bugert@co.chelan.wa.us>,  Lynn Machado
<lynn.machado@co.chelan.wa.us>
Subject: STR Public Comment
Reply-To: Rebecca Hills <mamahills@frontier.com>

External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

After the last few days of disruptions in our neighborhood my patience has come to
an end.  Noise and partying until 2:30am is not okay.

This nuisance of transient renters would never be allowed to continue in a Hotel,
Bed and Breakfast or even in a campground, yet it is going on in our neighborhood.  

The owners of these properties do not live here, they do not see what is goin on, nor
do they care.  One owner stated "I don't care what the zoning laws are, I'm going to
do what I want."  It has come to my attention that adjacent neighbors do not
complain because they are doing the same.

What would you do?  Would you welcome this next door to you? 

I did not spend decades of my life paying off my mortgage to live in this
environment.  

I am asking if you would please take care of the residents who live, work and
worship here.

Thank you,
Rebecca Hills
509.670.4825
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From: Michelle
To: Wendy Lane
Subject: Plz add to county records. Renters in our county
Date: Monday, July 29, 2019 4:17:12 PM

External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

Hey Wendy,
unfortunately I didn’t know about the meeting until it was too late. I thought I would write and just share my
experience with you.

We purchased a 1905 house on lower Sunnyslope Road with the intention of renting rooms occasionally. We do use
Airbnb for bookings, as well as have people contact us directly from our Facebook or webpage. We absolutely,
100% depend on this income or we would have not purchased this home. We have had no problems with guests and
have not caused any problems for others. It’s a very quiet and simple business for us. As we look toward retirement
in the next 10 years, this home and our rental income is what we will be depending on. I hope that those who have
caused problems will not dictate regulations for those of us who have been happily and quietly running our business.

Make a great day,
Michelle McCormick
Sent with a smile from my iPhone
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From: Joe Monahan
To: Wendy Lane
Cc: Tom Monahan
Subject: Short term rentals
Date: Wednesday, July 24, 2019 4:36:45 PM

External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

My parents were able to fix up an old house, invest in our community and be are to spend time
with there grandchildren while living here part time because they are able to rent there house
out part time. These regulations attempt to make there investment in this property have
punitive consequences. There neighbors are aware of the rental already, have no problem with
it, you are wanting them to advertise to the other neighbors when the house may be vacant? It
seems this would open there home up for petty crime? Your regulations presented to our
community need to be reexamined. Thanks for your consideration.

-- 
Joe Monahan
Captain, B shift
jmonahan@chelancountyfire.com
cell (509) 421-2352
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From: Lynn Machado
To: Wendy Lane
Subject: STR Public Comment
Date: Tuesday, July 30, 2019 3:22:04 PM
Attachments: image001.png

 
 
The Department of Community Development would appreciate your feedback. Please take a moment
to complete our Public Experience Survey:
CLICK HERE TO TAKE THE SURVEY!
 
Kindest Regards,

Lynn Machado
Community Development Office Manager
 
316 Washington Street, Suite 301
Wenatchee, WA  98801
Phone: (509) 667-6225
lynn.machado@co.chelan.wa.us

 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC DISCLOSURE: This e-mail account is public domain. Any correspondence from or to this e-mail account may be a
public record. Accordingly, this e-mail, in whole or in part, may be subject to disclosure pursuant to RCW 42.56, regardless of any claim of
confidentiality or privilege asserted by an external party.

 

From: Rhonda Lowry <lowryrhonda@comcast.net> 
Sent: Tuesday, July 30, 2019 11:48 AM
To: Lynn Machado <Lynn.Machado@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>
Subject: rental parking on Cedar Brae Rd Lake Wenatchee
 

External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

 

Hi Lynn,

 

 

I am writing you regarding concerns we have at our Lake Wenatchee home.  Two of our
neighbors are short term rentals.  They are renting year round.  During the summer months we
sometimes have parking issues because renters don't completely understand where they are
supposed to park.  They have designated spots but sometimes we have to help them park
correctly.  There are a couple homes, including ours, who have an easement so that we can
turn around in order to get to our homes, and this is where the renters sometimes park making
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it difficult for us to turn around.  We don't like to "babysit" the renters when they don't
understand where they are supposed to park.

 

In the winter months our driveway is not accessible, and homeowners need to park on the
main road above our homes, Cedar Brae Rd., where there are only a few spaces available. 
Your current code, 11.90.030, references where a short term rental needs to have two parking
spaces available for ALL WEATHER use, that need to be lit appropriately.  Our concern in
the winter is that these two properties are being rented with no designated parking spaces
available to renters.   If they rent during the winter and the renters take the only few spots
available on Cedar Brae then there is no parking for homeowners who want to use their
properties.  

 

Please confirm our understanding of the current code so that we can determine if we should
file a code violation with your office. 

 

 

Thank you for your time,

Rhonda Lowry



From: Lynn Machado
To: Wendy Lane
Subject: STR Public Comment
Date: Monday, August 5, 2019 2:21:09 PM

The Department of Community Development would appreciate your feedback. Please take a moment to complete
our Public Experience Survey:
CLICK HERE TO TAKE THE SURVEY!

Kindest Regards,
Lynn Machado
Community Development Office Manager

316 Washington Street, Suite 301
Wenatchee, WA  98801
Phone: (509) 667-6225
lynn.machado@co.chelan.wa.us

NOTICE OF PUBLIC DISCLOSURE: This e-mail account is public domain. Any correspondence from or to this e-
mail account may be a public record. Accordingly, this e-mail, in whole or in part, may be subject to disclosure
pursuant to RCW 42.56, regardless of any claim of confidentiality or privilege asserted by an external party.

-----Original Message-----
From: Kevin Overbay
Sent: Monday, August 5, 2019 8:21 AM
To: Bywater-Johnsons <bnsf@nwi.net>
Cc: Lynn Machado <Lynn.Machado@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>; Doug England
<Doug.England@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>; Bob Bugert <Bob.Bugert@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>
Subject: RE: VRBO comments

Nancy, thank your comments and concern. We will be having a series of public meetings as we work through the
Short Term Vacation Rental (STVR) topic, the August 28th hearing is with the planning commission. If you wish to
provide comment you can do so through verbal or written means whichever is most convenient for you. I will be
forwarding your most recent email to our Community Development Department so that it might become part of the
official record. I have also cc'ed Lynn Machado, who is gathering the comments and would be happy to ensure you
are placed on the distribution list for STVR should you request. Please reach out to her if that is of interest to you.
Again thank you for taking the time to inquire and provide your feedback. 

Kevin

Kevin Overbay
Chelan County Commissioner, District 1
Office: (509) 667-6218
Cellular: (509) 630-3263

-----Original Message-----
From: Bywater-Johnsons <bnsf@nwi.net>
Sent: Monday, August 5, 2019 7:19 AM
To: Kevin Overbay <Kevin.Overbay@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>
Subject: VRBO comments
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External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

Good morning Mr. Overbay,

I am a resident of Chelan county, an am aware that Chelan County is wrestling with how to regulate VRBOs in the
county.  I see there will be a public meeting on August 28, however, I will be out of town.

As many neighborhoods have been experiencing, we have a new house being built near us to be utilized as a VRBO,
and another close by is already a VRBO. While our covenants and shared well association clearly define that this is
for residential, non-commercial use, we have recently found that the new home will be used as a VRBO.  Besides
the noise issue (which is already an issue, it becomes an issue of water usage as well).  We have done some
preliminary checking and it appears that covenants carry no legal weight.

I realize this is a complex issue, but as I understand, there is no way at this point to regulate this in Chelan county.
This translates into lost revenue for the county, loss of neighborhood community, and relatively no accountability
for the VRBO owner.  I am aware of different formats in other tourist driven areas, that at least try to maintain some
balance.

I am curious if there is a place to weigh in without going to the meeting.

Thank you for serving Chelan County.

Nancy Bywater
10680 Fox Rd.
Leavenworth, WA 98826
509-293-2095



From: Lynn Machado
To: Wendy Lane
Subject: Fwd: STR Public Comment
Date: Wednesday, August 14, 2019 1:22:29 PM

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Rebecca Hills <mamahills@frontier.com>
Date: August 14, 2019 at 11:28:24 AM PDT
To: Bob Bugert <bob.bugert@co.chelan.wa.us>,  Lynn Machado
<lynn.machado@co.chelan.wa.us>
Subject: STR Public Comment
Reply-To: Rebecca Hills <mamahills@frontier.com>

External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

After the last few days of disruptions in our neighborhood my patience has come to
an end.  Noise and partying until 2:30am is not okay.

This nuisance of transient renters would never be allowed to continue in a Hotel,
Bed and Breakfast or even in a campground, yet it is going on in our neighborhood.  

The owners of these properties do not live here, they do not see what is goin on, nor
do they care.  One owner stated "I don't care what the zoning laws are, I'm going to
do what I want."  It has come to my attention that adjacent neighbors do not
complain because they are doing the same.

What would you do?  Would you welcome this next door to you? 

I did not spend decades of my life paying off my mortgage to live in this
environment.  

I am asking if you would please take care of the residents who live, work and
worship here.

Thank you,
Rebecca Hills
509.670.4825
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From: Lynn Machado
To: Wendy Lane
Subject: STR Public Comment
Date: Tuesday, July 30, 2019 3:22:04 PM
Attachments: image001.png

 
 
The Department of Community Development would appreciate your feedback. Please take a moment
to complete our Public Experience Survey:
CLICK HERE TO TAKE THE SURVEY!
 
Kindest Regards,

Lynn Machado
Community Development Office Manager
 
316 Washington Street, Suite 301
Wenatchee, WA  98801
Phone: (509) 667-6225
lynn.machado@co.chelan.wa.us

 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC DISCLOSURE: This e-mail account is public domain. Any correspondence from or to this e-mail account may be a
public record. Accordingly, this e-mail, in whole or in part, may be subject to disclosure pursuant to RCW 42.56, regardless of any claim of
confidentiality or privilege asserted by an external party.

 

From: Rhonda Lowry <lowryrhonda@comcast.net> 
Sent: Tuesday, July 30, 2019 11:48 AM
To: Lynn Machado <Lynn.Machado@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>
Subject: rental parking on Cedar Brae Rd Lake Wenatchee
 

External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

 

Hi Lynn,

 

 

I am writing you regarding concerns we have at our Lake Wenatchee home.  Two of our
neighbors are short term rentals.  They are renting year round.  During the summer months we
sometimes have parking issues because renters don't completely understand where they are
supposed to park.  They have designated spots but sometimes we have to help them park
correctly.  There are a couple homes, including ours, who have an easement so that we can
turn around in order to get to our homes, and this is where the renters sometimes park making
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it difficult for us to turn around.  We don't like to "babysit" the renters when they don't
understand where they are supposed to park.

 

In the winter months our driveway is not accessible, and homeowners need to park on the
main road above our homes, Cedar Brae Rd., where there are only a few spaces available. 
Your current code, 11.90.030, references where a short term rental needs to have two parking
spaces available for ALL WEATHER use, that need to be lit appropriately.  Our concern in
the winter is that these two properties are being rented with no designated parking spaces
available to renters.   If they rent during the winter and the renters take the only few spots
available on Cedar Brae then there is no parking for homeowners who want to use their
properties.  

 

Please confirm our understanding of the current code so that we can determine if we should
file a code violation with your office. 

 

 

Thank you for your time,

Rhonda Lowry



From: Michelle
To: Wendy Lane
Subject: Plz add to county records. Renters in our county
Date: Monday, July 29, 2019 4:17:12 PM

External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

Hey Wendy,
unfortunately I didn’t know about the meeting until it was too late. I thought I would write and just share my
experience with you.

We purchased a 1905 house on lower Sunnyslope Road with the intention of renting rooms occasionally. We do use
Airbnb for bookings, as well as have people contact us directly from our Facebook or webpage. We absolutely,
100% depend on this income or we would have not purchased this home. We have had no problems with guests and
have not caused any problems for others. It’s a very quiet and simple business for us. As we look toward retirement
in the next 10 years, this home and our rental income is what we will be depending on. I hope that those who have
caused problems will not dictate regulations for those of us who have been happily and quietly running our business.

Make a great day,
Michelle McCormick
Sent with a smile from my iPhone

mailto:evanandblakesmom@yahoo.com
mailto:Wendy.Lane@CO.CHELAN.WA.US


From: Joe Monahan
To: Wendy Lane
Cc: Tom Monahan
Subject: Short term rentals
Date: Wednesday, July 24, 2019 4:36:45 PM

External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

My parents were able to fix up an old house, invest in our community and be are to spend time
with there grandchildren while living here part time because they are able to rent there house
out part time. These regulations attempt to make there investment in this property have
punitive consequences. There neighbors are aware of the rental already, have no problem with
it, you are wanting them to advertise to the other neighbors when the house may be vacant? It
seems this would open there home up for petty crime? Your regulations presented to our
community need to be reexamined. Thanks for your consideration.

-- 
Joe Monahan
Captain, B shift
jmonahan@chelancountyfire.com
cell (509) 421-2352

mailto:jmonahan@chelancountyfire.com
mailto:Wendy.Lane@CO.CHELAN.WA.US
mailto:Celticcross3000@yahoo.com
mailto:jmonahan@chelancountyfire.com


From: Lynn Machado
To: Wendy Lane
Subject: Fwd: STR Public Comment
Date: Wednesday, August 14, 2019 1:22:29 PM

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Rebecca Hills <mamahills@frontier.com>
Date: August 14, 2019 at 11:28:24 AM PDT
To: Bob Bugert <bob.bugert@co.chelan.wa.us>,  Lynn Machado
<lynn.machado@co.chelan.wa.us>
Subject: STR Public Comment
Reply-To: Rebecca Hills <mamahills@frontier.com>

External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

After the last few days of disruptions in our neighborhood my patience has come to
an end.  Noise and partying until 2:30am is not okay.

This nuisance of transient renters would never be allowed to continue in a Hotel,
Bed and Breakfast or even in a campground, yet it is going on in our neighborhood.  

The owners of these properties do not live here, they do not see what is goin on, nor
do they care.  One owner stated "I don't care what the zoning laws are, I'm going to
do what I want."  It has come to my attention that adjacent neighbors do not
complain because they are doing the same.

What would you do?  Would you welcome this next door to you? 

I did not spend decades of my life paying off my mortgage to live in this
environment.  

I am asking if you would please take care of the residents who live, work and
worship here.

Thank you,
Rebecca Hills
509.670.4825

mailto:Lynn.Machado@CO.CHELAN.WA.US
mailto:Wendy.Lane@CO.CHELAN.WA.US
mailto:mamahills@frontier.com
mailto:bob.bugert@co.chelan.wa.us
mailto:lynn.machado@co.chelan.wa.us
mailto:mamahills@frontier.com


From: Michelle
To: Wendy Lane
Subject: Plz add to county records. Renters in our county
Date: Monday, July 29, 2019 4:17:12 PM

External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

Hey Wendy,
unfortunately I didn’t know about the meeting until it was too late. I thought I would write and just share my
experience with you.

We purchased a 1905 house on lower Sunnyslope Road with the intention of renting rooms occasionally. We do use
Airbnb for bookings, as well as have people contact us directly from our Facebook or webpage. We absolutely,
100% depend on this income or we would have not purchased this home. We have had no problems with guests and
have not caused any problems for others. It’s a very quiet and simple business for us. As we look toward retirement
in the next 10 years, this home and our rental income is what we will be depending on. I hope that those who have
caused problems will not dictate regulations for those of us who have been happily and quietly running our business.

Make a great day,
Michelle McCormick
Sent with a smile from my iPhone

mailto:evanandblakesmom@yahoo.com
mailto:Wendy.Lane@CO.CHELAN.WA.US


From: Joe Monahan
To: Wendy Lane
Cc: Tom Monahan
Subject: Short term rentals
Date: Wednesday, July 24, 2019 4:36:45 PM

External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

My parents were able to fix up an old house, invest in our community and be are to spend time
with there grandchildren while living here part time because they are able to rent there house
out part time. These regulations attempt to make there investment in this property have
punitive consequences. There neighbors are aware of the rental already, have no problem with
it, you are wanting them to advertise to the other neighbors when the house may be vacant? It
seems this would open there home up for petty crime? Your regulations presented to our
community need to be reexamined. Thanks for your consideration.

-- 
Joe Monahan
Captain, B shift
jmonahan@chelancountyfire.com
cell (509) 421-2352

mailto:jmonahan@chelancountyfire.com
mailto:Wendy.Lane@CO.CHELAN.WA.US
mailto:Celticcross3000@yahoo.com
mailto:jmonahan@chelancountyfire.com


From: Lynn Machado
To: Wendy Lane
Subject: STR Public Comment
Date: Tuesday, July 30, 2019 3:22:04 PM
Attachments: image001.png

 
 
The Department of Community Development would appreciate your feedback. Please take a moment
to complete our Public Experience Survey:
CLICK HERE TO TAKE THE SURVEY!
 
Kindest Regards,

Lynn Machado
Community Development Office Manager
 
316 Washington Street, Suite 301
Wenatchee, WA  98801
Phone: (509) 667-6225
lynn.machado@co.chelan.wa.us

 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC DISCLOSURE: This e-mail account is public domain. Any correspondence from or to this e-mail account may be a
public record. Accordingly, this e-mail, in whole or in part, may be subject to disclosure pursuant to RCW 42.56, regardless of any claim of
confidentiality or privilege asserted by an external party.

 

From: Rhonda Lowry <lowryrhonda@comcast.net> 
Sent: Tuesday, July 30, 2019 11:48 AM
To: Lynn Machado <Lynn.Machado@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>
Subject: rental parking on Cedar Brae Rd Lake Wenatchee
 

External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

 

Hi Lynn,

 

 

I am writing you regarding concerns we have at our Lake Wenatchee home.  Two of our
neighbors are short term rentals.  They are renting year round.  During the summer months we
sometimes have parking issues because renters don't completely understand where they are
supposed to park.  They have designated spots but sometimes we have to help them park
correctly.  There are a couple homes, including ours, who have an easement so that we can
turn around in order to get to our homes, and this is where the renters sometimes park making

mailto:Lynn.Machado@CO.CHELAN.WA.US
mailto:Wendy.Lane@CO.CHELAN.WA.US
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1lPptrum6SSu41USUh28Vk2gwyYBviCSY4KFUha3gX7o/edit
mailto:lynn.machado@co.chelan.wa.us
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it difficult for us to turn around.  We don't like to "babysit" the renters when they don't
understand where they are supposed to park.

 

In the winter months our driveway is not accessible, and homeowners need to park on the
main road above our homes, Cedar Brae Rd., where there are only a few spaces available. 
Your current code, 11.90.030, references where a short term rental needs to have two parking
spaces available for ALL WEATHER use, that need to be lit appropriately.  Our concern in
the winter is that these two properties are being rented with no designated parking spaces
available to renters.   If they rent during the winter and the renters take the only few spots
available on Cedar Brae then there is no parking for homeowners who want to use their
properties.  

 

Please confirm our understanding of the current code so that we can determine if we should
file a code violation with your office. 

 

 

Thank you for your time,

Rhonda Lowry



From: Lynn Machado
To: Wendy Lane
Subject: STR Public Comment
Date: Monday, August 5, 2019 2:21:09 PM

The Department of Community Development would appreciate your feedback. Please take a moment to complete
our Public Experience Survey:
CLICK HERE TO TAKE THE SURVEY!

Kindest Regards,
Lynn Machado
Community Development Office Manager

316 Washington Street, Suite 301
Wenatchee, WA  98801
Phone: (509) 667-6225
lynn.machado@co.chelan.wa.us

NOTICE OF PUBLIC DISCLOSURE: This e-mail account is public domain. Any correspondence from or to this e-
mail account may be a public record. Accordingly, this e-mail, in whole or in part, may be subject to disclosure
pursuant to RCW 42.56, regardless of any claim of confidentiality or privilege asserted by an external party.

-----Original Message-----
From: Kevin Overbay
Sent: Monday, August 5, 2019 8:21 AM
To: Bywater-Johnsons <bnsf@nwi.net>
Cc: Lynn Machado <Lynn.Machado@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>; Doug England
<Doug.England@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>; Bob Bugert <Bob.Bugert@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>
Subject: RE: VRBO comments

Nancy, thank your comments and concern. We will be having a series of public meetings as we work through the
Short Term Vacation Rental (STVR) topic, the August 28th hearing is with the planning commission. If you wish to
provide comment you can do so through verbal or written means whichever is most convenient for you. I will be
forwarding your most recent email to our Community Development Department so that it might become part of the
official record. I have also cc'ed Lynn Machado, who is gathering the comments and would be happy to ensure you
are placed on the distribution list for STVR should you request. Please reach out to her if that is of interest to you.
Again thank you for taking the time to inquire and provide your feedback. 

Kevin

Kevin Overbay
Chelan County Commissioner, District 1
Office: (509) 667-6218
Cellular: (509) 630-3263

-----Original Message-----
From: Bywater-Johnsons <bnsf@nwi.net>
Sent: Monday, August 5, 2019 7:19 AM
To: Kevin Overbay <Kevin.Overbay@CO.CHELAN.WA.US>
Subject: VRBO comments

mailto:Lynn.Machado@CO.CHELAN.WA.US
mailto:Wendy.Lane@CO.CHELAN.WA.US


External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

Good morning Mr. Overbay,

I am a resident of Chelan county, an am aware that Chelan County is wrestling with how to regulate VRBOs in the
county.  I see there will be a public meeting on August 28, however, I will be out of town.

As many neighborhoods have been experiencing, we have a new house being built near us to be utilized as a VRBO,
and another close by is already a VRBO. While our covenants and shared well association clearly define that this is
for residential, non-commercial use, we have recently found that the new home will be used as a VRBO.  Besides
the noise issue (which is already an issue, it becomes an issue of water usage as well).  We have done some
preliminary checking and it appears that covenants carry no legal weight.

I realize this is a complex issue, but as I understand, there is no way at this point to regulate this in Chelan county.
This translates into lost revenue for the county, loss of neighborhood community, and relatively no accountability
for the VRBO owner.  I am aware of different formats in other tourist driven areas, that at least try to maintain some
balance.

I am curious if there is a place to weigh in without going to the meeting.

Thank you for serving Chelan County.

Nancy Bywater
10680 Fox Rd.
Leavenworth, WA 98826
509-293-2095



From: Camila Borges
To: Wendy Lane
Subject: Vacation Rental Injustice
Date: Wednesday, July 24, 2019 4:17:05 PM

External Email Warning! This email originated from outside of Chelan County.

Hi Wendy,

I am a property owner in Leavenworth and I would like to write to you about the changes in the legislation of vacation rental.

Actions are being take to punish good vacation rental owners for the problems of bad vacation rental owners. Chelan county
should take the cases closely and fine who is not respecting regulations.
 
The county laws that already exist prohibiting noise, garbage and parking. Enforce the current laws with higher fines so bad
vacation rental owners (which are minority) stop offending dont seem a good solution. We don’t need new regulation. 

I appreciate your time and take in consideration that most of vacation rental owners dont disturb and follow all ordinances and
higher fees might only take income from simple families.

Thank you,
Camila

mailto:camilaborgesm8@gmail.com
mailto:Wendy.Lane@CO.CHELAN.WA.US































































